

Newsletter ~ Summer 2018



Welcome to the Summer Term

We hope you enjoyed the longer Easter break and were able to spend some enjoyable family time with your children, even in the wet weather.

As usual the Summer Term is very busy so please note the attached dates.

Please use the attached RE Newsletter to support your children in their RE work and to inform yourselves of what children are doing in RE lessons.

We have just had a Religious Education monitoring visit by the Diocese which went extremely well. Details will be on our website when we receive the 'Official' feedback.

FIRST HOLY COMMUNION

First Holy Communion is on Sunday 6th May during 10:30 Mass at Church. This year Lucy Bradbeer, Hannah Crawley, Isaac Dixon, Becky Miller, Kaela Needham, Hebe Ridley, Izzy Spencer, Alijah Balleza, Melbin Jaimon, Josef Mejorada, Miguel Tenorio & Neha Chakkachan will be making their First Holy Communion. In September 2018 watch out for details for the start of the First Holy Communion Programme for children in the September Year 3 class and upwards. The information will be on the Parish Bulletin.

BISHOP'S VISIT -The Bishop of Middlesbrough

On 9th May, Bishop Terence Drainey will be spending the afternoon with us in school. He will also be spending time in the Parish 12th/13th May. This is part of his regular cycle of visitations: he likes to keep abreast of what is going on in his schools, meeting and talking to children and staff.

MAY PROCESSION

The traditional May Procession and crowning of Our Lady's Statue will take place at Church on Sunday 13th May during 10:30am Mass. All are welcome. Many of your children came last year it would be great to see as many children as possible again.

SEN AUDIT

During the Spring term 2 members of the local authority School Improvement Team carried out an audit of SEN provision in our school.

The Review found;

- The school has a strong commitment to SEND which is reflected in inclusion and meeting pupils needs to achieve positive outcomes.
- The Head teachers and Senior leaders lead by example.
- The school has staffing and resources to ensure high quality provision so that all pupils with SEND have their needs met.

Please see website for full findings.

Dates 2018	SUMMER TERM
23rd April	Y3 Swimming starts
25th April	Y2 Swimming starts
6th May	1st Holy Communion
7th May	May Day Bank Holiday
8th May	Y3 Multi-sports
9th May	Visit from the Bishop
13th May	May procession
14th May	Y6 SAT's week
15th May	KS1 Ugly Duckling (Spa)
22nd May	E.Y. Stay & Read
	KS2 Quad kids1:30/4pm
	At Headlands
25th May	Race for Life
28th May	Half Term
4th June	Training Day
5th June	Y5&6 Kwik cricket 10-3
	Brid Cricket Club
12th June	Y5&6 Rounders 4pm at
	Headlands
18th June	Y6 at East Barnby
25th June	Sports Day
27th June	Reserve Sports Day
30th June	Catholic Cup
3rd July	Y4 Dalby Forest visit
4th July	Y2 last swimming lesson
5th July	St.Augustine's , Brid & Headlands schools intake day
6th July	St.Augustine's , Brid & Headlands schools intake day
9th July	KS1 Little Big Sing
10th July	The Big Sing
11th July	Year 6 performance
12th July	Summer Social Evening
16th July	Year 3 last swimming lesson
18th July	Magic carpet workshop
19th July	Prize giving 2pm
20th July	End of year Mass



We are delighted to let you know that, from June, we will be using an exciting new app called MarvellousMe.

MarvellousMe is a light-touch app that our teachers will use to share wonderful news with you about your child's/children's learning and skills development.

The MarvellousMe Parent app is free, fun and simple to use. It will help you to:

- Have a meaningful conversation with your child about their school day.
- Continue your child's learning and practise topics that they've done in class.

Celebrate and reinforce their successes and positive behaviours.

You will be able to enjoy MarvellousMe on your smartphone, tablet or online, and can easily share it with partners, carers and family members.

In May, we will send you a letter containing all the details of how you can sign up to MarvellousMe, and your special join code.

You can find out more at www.marvellousme.com. We think you will love it!

SAT's WEEK

SATs for Year 6 pupils is during W/c 14th May please do your best to ensure your child is <u>prepared for this time as much as possible.</u>

Free breakfast Mon- Thurs 7:45-8:15 on SAT's week for year 6.



PROMPT PAYMENTS PLEASE

Please remember lunch money is due on Monday of each week in a named envelope. Breakfast club & OSC are invoiced monthly, these amounts are due within the 30 day period. Music tuition is invoiced termly. Payment is required within 30 days to retain continuation of your child's tuition.

EASTER GARDENS

Thank you for all the wonderful Easter Gardens which have been decorating the school for Eastertide.

Prizes were given to:

1st prize Evie Bissell

2nd prize Izzy Spencer

3rd prize Joshua Sutcliffe



CONGRATULATIONS

Congratulations to those who won Hull City football tickets.

Temperance Taylor. (Tickets) Early Years

Lucy Hardcastle. (Tickets) Year 4

Alfie Scruton. (Tickets) Year 6

Alanna Jones. (Football) Year 5

SPORT On Saturday 30th June we will be entering 2 teams in the Catholic Primary Schools Cup, the Diocesan Annual Football Tournament. This year for the 2nd year we are organising the event which will take place at Bridlington Sports Centre.

More sports news in the sports newsletter.

RACE FOR LIFE

After a successful fundraising event in 2016, we have decided to take part in the Schools Race for Life again this year.

On May 25th all children can come to school in sportswear and throughout the day the classes will run their 'race for life'.

Lets see how much we can raise for cancer research!

Further details and sponsor forms will be sent out in early May.



THOUGHT OF A CAREER IN TEACHING?

Our Lady & Saint Peter is the lead school in a Partnership with local Catholic schools and Trinity University, offering the School Direct route into teaching. We still have some spaces available for Sept. Please see Mrs. Parr or Mrs Spencer for further details.

THANK-YOU!

St. Patrick's Disco Raised £248.63

This year we will be holding a Midsummer

Party on Thursday 12th July. This will include a disco, BBQ, bar & raffle. It will be in place of the Summer fair.



EAST BARNBY WEEK

After all their hard work for SAT's Y6 will be spending an energetic and enjoyable week doing a variety of outdoor pursuits. Our Federation Sister School, St. George's Scarborough will be there at the same time.